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CIVIL SOCIETY CALLS FOR MORE PARTICIPATION IN OAS

Secretary General César Gaviria told the participants at a special meeting today that the Organization of American States already had made good progress strengthening civil society's participation in its activities.  

He cited notable instances, including civil society input that helped shape the Inter-American Democratic Charter adopted in Lima, Peru, last September;  and follow-up work on the hemispheric treaties against corruption and terrorism.  On the current effort to draft an Inter-American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, Gaviria pointed to the "very active participation by civil society organizations."

Fifteen recommendations, "in very general terms," were presented, said St. Vincent and the Grenadines Ambassador Ellsworth John who, as Chairman of the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities, presided over the gathering of member country delegates and civil society representatives to discuss efforts by the non-governmental organizations to be more actively engaged in the work of the Hemisphere's principal political body. 

Among other things, the groups want information readily available so that more such organizations could seek accreditation, said Ambassador John, who noted that the recommendations are to be referred to the member state delegations for further consideration. 

Twenty-seven of the 51 accredited organizations from several member states were represented at today's special meeting, among them the Latin American Industrial Association, Canadian Foundation for the Americas (FOCAL), the US-based National Coalition on Caribbean Affairs (NCOCA), the Brazilian Black Women's House of Culture and the US-based Inter-American Economic Council.
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